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SUBJECT: CONSENT AGENDA

Consideration of A Resolution Authorizing Award of a Construction Contract To Fiore & Sons, Inc., For the
Zone 3 Waterline Improvement Phase1A Project In The Amount of $60,057; And Setting Forth Details In
Relation Thereto.

DEPARTMENT: Public Works

PRESENTER/PREPARER: Gary Behlen, Public Works Director
Russell Pennington, Deputy Public Works Director
Wendi Palmer, Civil Engineer

FISCAL INFORMATION:
Cost as Recommended: $ 72,000
Balance Available: $ 4,934,390
Fund: Water
Budget Line Item Number: 500-70-110-605000-100135
New Appropriation Required: No

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Approving the Resolution to award said contract, authorizing the appropriate Town officer to execute said
contract, authorizing Staff to expend contracted funds and contingency funds.

SUMMARY AND BACKGROUND OF SUBJECT MATTER:
The 2016 budget includes funds to design and construct improvements to the Zone 3 Water System.   A new
pipeline is under design to provide a new connection to the east of County Line Road to provide additional
capacity to fill the new 4 MG water storage tank. In addition to this connection, another connection is needed
at Marfell Drive to the existing 30-inch Zone 3 waterline just east of the Water Treatment Plant.  This
connection is critical for the zone 3 water system. Zone 3 water system provides water to the Orchard Glenn
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area and Flatiron Meadows.  This new connection will be a second point of connection.  Because of the
increase building in this area it is critical to make these improvements at this time.

The Town requested costs for this connection from four contractors.  The following three contractors submitted
bids.

Bid Information:
Contractor Bid Amount
Fiore & Sons, Inc. $   60,057.00
BT Construction, Inc. $   62,145.00
American West Construction, LLC $   65,325.00

The Town has developed a good working relationship with Fiore & Sons, Inc. who is working on both Erie
Parkway widening projects.   One between Colliers Hill and Erie Highlands, and the other in front of Flatiron
Meadows. They are also working within the Flatiron Meadows Subdivision.

Summary
Construction Contract $    60,057
Contingency__(20%)_____________$    11,943
Total $    72,000

Project Schedule
Notice of Award     August 24, 2016
Notice to Proceed September 7, 2016
Construction Complete     Fall 2016

ATTACHMENTS:
a. Vicinity Map
b. Resolution
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